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NOTICE OF DECISION 

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the City of Toronto on August 15, 2022, has 
considered an application under Section 33 of the Ontario Heritage Act to alter a 
building and/or structure on a Property designated under Part IV, Section 29 of the 
Ontario Heritage Act for the Property municipally known as 254-266 King Street East, 
427-435 Adelaide Street East and 157 Princess Street. 

This notice is being served to the Owner of the Property, the Ontario Heritage Trust and 
any Interested Persons. 

The decision of City Council, among other matters, regarding the application under the 
Ontario Heritage Act is as follows: 

1. City Council consent to the application to alter the designated property at 254-266 
King Street East, 427-435 Adelaide Street East and 157 Princess Street, with 
conditions, under Part IV, Section 33 of the Ontario Heritage Act and with such 
alterations substantially in accordance with the Conservation Plan dated June 28, 2022, 
prepared by GBCA Architects, on file with the Senior Manager, Heritage Planning, 
Urban Design, City Planning and subject to the following conditions: 

a. That the owner: 

1. Amend the Heritage Easement Agreement with the City for the property 
at 254-266 King Street East, 427-435 Adelaide Street East and 157 
Princess Street in accordance with the Conservation Plan dated June 28, 
2022, prepared by GBCA Architects and on file with the Senior Manager, 
Heritage Planning, Urban Design, City Planning, including registration of 
such agreement to the satisfaction of the City Solicitor. 



IF YOU WISH TO REFER THE MATTER TO THE ONTARIO LAND TRIBUNAL: 

Notice of an objection of the decision of City Council on the application to alter the 
Property may be served on the City Clerk, Attention: Administrator, Secretariat, City 
Clerk's Office, Toronto City Hall, 2nd Floor West, 100 Queen Street West, Toronto, 
Ontario, M5H 2N2; Email: hertpb@toronto.ca within thirty days of August 18, 2022, 
which is September 19, 2022. 

A Notice of Objection must: 

(1) set out the reasons for the objection to the decision; and 
(2) set out the reasons in support of the objection to the decision. 

Who Can File An Appeal: 

Only the owner of the Property may object to the decision of Council of the City of 
Toronto and refer the matter to the Ontario Land Tribunal under Part IV, Section 33 of 
the Ontario Heritage Act, and only where City Council has consented to an application 
to alter a property with certain terms or conditions, or refuses the application to alter a 
property. 

Getting Additional Information: 

Further information in respect of the Decision of Council of the City of Toronto on the 
matter is available from the City of Toronto at 

http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaltemHistory.do?item=2022.CC48.4 

Dated at the City of Toronto on August 18, 2022. 

John D. Elvidge 
City Clerk 


